
 

ANNUAL MEETING OF LONG PRESTON PARISH COUNCIL 
THURSDAY 4TH MAY 2017 

 MINUTES 
 

1. Election of Chairman for the year.  
RESOLVED: that, there being no other nominations, Cllr Tyrer was elected 
to serve as Chairman for the year 2017-2018 on the proposal of Cllr 
Goodall, seconded by Cllr Morley.  

 
2. Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  

Cllr Tyrer signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Chairman in 
the presence of and countersigned by the proper officer.  

 
3. Present.  

Cllrs. Goodall, Inglis, Morley, Tyrer and with District Cllr Moorby, the clerk 
and three members of the public in attendance.  
Apologies were received from Cllrs Kay and Sturgess.  
Not in attendance: County Cllr Welch.  
 

 
4. Election of Vice-Chairman for the year.  

RESOLVED: that, there having been two nominations, Cllr Goodall was 
elected to serve as Vice-Chairman for the year 2017-2018 on the proposal 
of Cllr Morley, seconded by Cllr Inglis.  

 
5. Vice-Chairman’s Declaration of ~Acceptance of Office.  

Cllr Goodall signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Vice-
Chairman in the presence of and countersigned by the proper officer.  

 
6. Appointment of Representatives to external Committees/Bodies for 

the year 2017 – 2018.  
RESOLVED to appoint the following individuals to represent the Council 
on the under-mentioned external Committees/Bodies: 

6.1 Yorkshire Local Councils Association – Cllr Morley 
6.2 The James Knowles Trust – Mrs Glossop is the non-councillor 

representative 
6.3 The Hartley Trust – Cllr Sturgess  
6.4 The Water Trust – Cllr Inglis 
6.5 The Village Hall – Cllr Inglis 
6.6 The Playing Field Association – Cllr Tyrer 
6.7 Settle Area Swimming Pool – Mr Matthew is the non-councillor 

representative  
6.8 Settle and District Aid in Sickness Fund – no representative  
6.9 Long Preston and District Relief in Need – Cllr Morley 
 
7. Councillors were reminded to update their register of interests if necessary. 

Cllrs Kay and Tyrer to amend their register in relation to the Playing Field 
Association representative. 

 
Marijke Hill  Clerk to the Council 


